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Secretary Gray Celebrates Wyoming Supreme Court’s 
Dismissal of Appeal in Newcomb v. Chuck Gray Lawsuit 

  
CHEYENNE, WY – On March 25, 2024, the Wyoming Supreme Court dismissed an appeal 

brought by Tim Newcomb to remove Trump from the ballot in Wyoming, Newcomb v. Chuck Gray. 
This follows a previous dismissal of Mr. Newcomb’s lawsuit in Wyoming District Court, and a 
unanimous decision from the Supreme Court of the United States keeping Trump on the ballot in 
2024.  

“I have been working hard to keep President Trump on the ballot,” Secretary of State Chuck 
Gray said.  “I’m extremely pleased with the Wyoming Supreme Court’s dismissal of Mr. Newcomb’s 
outrageously wrong lawsuit. Radical leftists and liberal elites have tried everything they can to 
weaponize the Fourteenth Amendment against Trump and the American People, but this dismissal 
marks continued vindication for the truth and for liberty. As Secretary of State, Wyoming’s chief 
election officer for the state, I will always fight to ensure the people of Wyoming can choose who to 
elect for themselves.” 
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